


Conceptual Review 
Infill at 304 N. 21st Street 
 

The property at 304 N. 21st Street is located at the corner of 21st and East Broad Streets in the 
Shockoe Valley Old and Historic District. The property includes a historic garage constructed in 
1930.  The applicant intends to pursue State rehabilitation tax credits for the garage building and 
construct new, attached row houses on the portion of the property facing N. 21st Street.  Preliminary 
massing studies of the proposed new row houses are enclosed. The renderings show the new infill 
within the context of existing historic buildings on the block. 

The enclosed Sanborn Fire Insurance maps document the development of the site. The 1905 map 
depicts one- and two-story buildings at the perimeter of the property - a lumber yard at the time. 
Later maps show a filling station and auto shop.   The remainder of this block of N. 21st Street has 
historically been two-story dwellings.  

The proposed building form and siting was guided by:  

• The desire to maintain views of the historic garage building from Broad Street 
• The precedent for buildings with no setback facing 21st Street 
• The significant change in grade between the 21st Street sidewalk and the parcel 
• The height and massing of existing dwellings on 21st Street 

The rowhouses will be two stories with a full basement. Because of the grade drop, the basement 
level will not be perceived from 21st Street, so the buildings will be compatible with the established 
historic residential scale for the block.  

Upon receiving preliminary feedback from the Commission of Architectural Review, the applicant 
will return at a later date with additional details for the Commission’s consideration. Since the 
applicant is pursuing State tax credits for the rehabilitation of the garage, plans for the new row 
houses will also be reviewed by the Virginia Department of Historic Resources. 

 



Site and context photos for Conceptual Review
304 N. 21st Street

1. Historic garage at 21st and Broad

2. West side of historic garage



Site and context photos for Conceptual Review
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3. East side of garage facing 21st Street 

4. Alley separating garage property and new residential infill at 308 N. 21st 



Site and context photos for Conceptual Review
304 N. 21st Street

5. View to parcel from front parking lot

6. Portion of parcel proposed for infill 



Site and context photos for Conceptual Review
304 N. 21st Street

7. Grade drop between sidewalk and property. 

8. Existing houses on south side of 21st Street
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Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps for reference
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Llewellyn
Rectangle

Llewellyn
Callout
Subject property



Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps for reference
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Sanborn Fire Insurance Maps for reference

1950 Sanborn
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